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Can we change this? | think we can.

Hello, my name is Kathleen Hanson and | want to thank Disability Rights Nebraska for asking
me to write as a guest blogger. Over the past several years, I've become very interested in the
Olmstead v. L.C. decision by the United States Supreme Court in 1999. This court decision,
now known simply as Olmstead, requires that people with mental disabilities live in the “most
integrated settings”, which are usually community settings, and receive the “least restrictive”
care possible. Although the intent of the Olmstead decision is praiseworthy, the reality of what
life is like for people with significant mental disabilities living in community settings in Nebraska,
is often at odds with this intent. | am very concerned about and feel passionately for people
who have very little options other than having to live in Assisted Living Facilities (ALF’s)
because they tend not to meet the requirements for being a “most integrated” and “least
restrictive” setting.

The concerns | have are based on my own experience and what | have learned from talking with
other people who live in ALFs. Inthe 1980’s | lived in one but | was fortunate that | was able to
move out, live on my own, and be a member of my community. For many people who live with
a serious mental illness, ALFs are a form of congregate living and, oftentimes, an institutional
setting (former nursing home) within the city or town in which they live. For many people, living
in an ALF does not provide for meaningful community integration nor is it inclusive because
there simply aren’t opportunities for the people living in them to be included and integrated
within their community. | find it particularly discouraging when state policy makers claim that it
is actually cheaper to have people live in ALF’s than it is to have them live in independent or
supported housing, while at the same time claiming that not everyone needs to be living in
them.

So, the question before us is “Can we change this?” | think we can. We need some ingenuity
and we need to bring together people who want to take the time to make it work. We may well
need to change some laws. That can and has been done! If you want to learn more about what
has happened in Nebraska when it comes to Olmstead you can look at a 2014 report released
by the Nebraska Division of Behavioral Health titted Community Integration in Nebraska'’s
Behavioral Health System. From my perspective, one of the most important things we can do
that would really help is to advocate for the State of Nebraska to develop an Olmstead Plan or,
if the State resists developing one, pursue legal action against the State. The goal is clear, we
need to find a way for people in ALF’s to find a home of their own choice and become integrated
into the community. Only then, can Nebraska be worthy of being called “The Good Life.”

Kathleen Hanson is from Lincoln, NE and lives with her cat, Buster. She is a Certified Peer Support &
Wellness Specialist. She also serves as a member of the Protection and Advocacy for Individuals with
Mental lliness (PAIMI) Advisory Council at Disability Rights Nebraska.



